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Dedham Trust Fund Commission Minutes
Meeting of October 10, 2018
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Meeting of the Town of Dedham Commission of Trust Funds
Wednesday, October 10, 2018
Francis W. O’Brien Meeting Room
Dedham Town Hall

In attendance: Commissioners Michael Malamut, Chair; Emily Reynolds, Clerk; Robert Desmond, Town Meeting Representative; Salvatore Spada. Non-voting: Treasurer Jane Lepardo. 

Meeting called to order at 7:12 PM EST. 

Public Input: No members of the public were present. Barbara Howard and Brian Callow of Rockland Trust were present as invited guests.

Review of the Minutes: Commissioner Reynolds moved to approve the May 2, 2018 meeting minutes as circulated before the meeting, with the insertion of the word “tentative” to the original date referenced under the “Next Meeting” agenda item. The minutes were approved by general consent. 

Commission Member Contact Information and Town Website Postings: Commission Chair Malamut gave a reminder to provide contact information. 

Update from Treasurer on Commission Correspondence, Status of Scholarship Claims and Reversions for Failure to Claim: Treasurer Lepardo reported that one 2017 recipient, Kaitlyn Naddaff, despite several efforts to try to reach her with correspondence, has not claimed her scholarship. When Treasurer Lepardo contacted Ms. Naddaff’s reported university, UMASS Amherst, she learned that Ms. Naddaff attended during the Fall 2017 semester, but not the Spring 2018 semester. To be eligible for this particular scholarship, the student needed to be enrolled in a university for two semesters, and Treasurer Lepardo posed whether the Commission should vote to rescind the scholarship. Commissioner Spada, who knows Ms. Naddaff’s family, will make efforts to connect with them and learn whether she transferred elsewhere. If so, she would still be eligible for her scholarship. This remains the only unclaimed scholarship from 2017. 

Review of Performance of Rockland Trust: Two representatives from Rockland Trust, Barbara Howard and Brian Callow, gave a summary presentation on the investment performance of the Trust Funds. They started with a reminder and explanation of the Trust Fund asset allocation, which changed in the last year from a more conservative approach to approximately 55%/45% equity/fixed, in the interest of trying to yield higher growth of the Funds, in large part to reflect and align with growing university costs. It is the collective hope that this new asset allocation will sustain the Funds far into the future. For reference, the aggregate Funds’ current market value as of September 30, 2018, is $1,725,553.36. 

Brian Callow reminded the Commission that future changes in asset allocation could not be made at the whim of Rockland Trust, but rather, must be voted by the Commission.

Commission Chair Malamut inquired about whether an additional column showing a 3-year smoothing average could be added to future statements. Brian Callow affirmed that he would add this going forward. 

Discussion of Investment Advisor Relationship: The Commission collectively agreed that there is still a positive and productive relationship with Rockland Trust. Therefore, no action needed to be taken.

Discussion of Instructions for James Foord Fund: Commission Chair Malamut reminded the Commission that the James Foord Fund remains the only Fund for which there are no clear written instructions. As a result, no date, no disbursements have been made from the Fund. Mr. Foord was a longtime Dedham resident, but re-married later in life and moved to California. Upon his death in 1927, per the terms of his will, which Commission Chair Malamut obtained from Los Angeles Probate Court, Mr. Foord gave “To the Overseers of the Poor… one thousand dollars.” This being part of Town funds, the gift was put under the authority of the Commission of Trust Funds. 

Commission Chair Malamut recommended that the Commission apply its general standards of expenditure, that unless the terms dictate that the Fund is to be fully exhausted, the Fund will be treated as a long-term investment fund, with only the interest and gains available for disbursement. In the current year, to determine how much is available to disburse, the Commission would look at the 12-month return as available funds as with other similar funds. As the funds were originally given to the Overseers of the Poor, the Commission Chair suggested that the funds be used for social services work to aid the poor of the Town of Dedham, typically distributed at the Trust Fund Commission meeting held in November or December. The Commissioners agreed by general consent. 

Discussion of Gray/Rounds Scholarship Issue: Commission Chair Malamut recounted the history of this scholarship: despite the terms that principal would not be eroded, as administered by BayBank, which eventually became part of the Bank of Boston (now Bank of America), bank fees started eroding the corpus in the 1970s. Then in 1999, the remainder of the Fund (approximately $4,144.80) was given by the Bank to the School Department, which appears to have inadvertently comingled the funds with general school funds. As any interest or gains on this sum would not produce a meaningful scholarship on an annual basis, Commission Chair Malamut offered to formally request from the Attorney General to spend down the corpus for scholarships, provided that the School Department restore the funds to the Trust Fund Commission for management until they are distributed. 

Discussion of Dervan Scholarship: The discussion was twofold: first, an update about donor conversations about the Trust’s terms, and second, a question about the Fund’s 2018 scholarship recipients. 

Regarding donor conversations, Commission Chair Malamut explained that the Fund’s original instructions for the Dervan Fund required the Commission to keep the Fund in a savings account, which yielded very little in interest to allow for adequate scholarships. After long-term efforts, the Fund’s donor agreed in writing to allow investment in the Rockland Trust Balance Fund. At this time, there are no issues, but for the long-term flexibility of the Fund, it would be helpful if the donor agreed to allow the funds to be managed by another bank, in the event the Trust Funds are transferred out of Rockland Trust. Commission Chair Malamut continues to make efforts to contact the donor to request this update. 

Separately, the Dervan Fund scholarship for engineering was awarded to two students this past spring. At the February 7, 2018, Trust Fund Commission meeting, the Commission had voted to award this scholarship to one male student and one female student, despite Superintendent Welch’s request for flexibility in not considering gender in making the award. Inadvertently, the scholarship was awarded to two male students. Commissioner Desmond moved to amend the motion adopted at the February 7, 2018, meeting by striking out the restrictive portion of the Commission’s instructions – to award the scholarship to one male and one female, and by allowing the remaining instructions to stand as originally stated. The motion was adopted by general consent, and the scholarship will therefore be available to the two male students to whom it was originally awarded. 

New Business: There was no new business. 

[bookmark: _45fvm57u170p]Next Meeting: The Commissioners selected Wednesday, November 7, 2018 as the tentative date for the next meeting. 
[bookmark: _waaatvj8ga7u]
[bookmark: _l5ma8ks9q7jk]The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 PM EST.
[bookmark: _umbfp6aoo3rg]
[bookmark: _l2el3dmwzf5p][bookmark: _7nornay8iw01][bookmark: _gjdgxs]Respectfully submitted by Commission Clerk Emily M. Reynolds


3

image1.png




